Monday 20th March 2023 WaterCAN     Waterside Climate Action Network

MINUTES of Meeting held at The Grove, Hythe on Monday 20th March 2023 at 7 pm.
	ATTENDING :		Philip Dowd  (Acting Chairman)
				Mike Bundock			Stephanie Osborne
Allan Fairhead			Brenda Smith			
J				David Green			Mike Smith
John Lawrence		Shaun Russell
				Lucie Mann			Philip Thomas
				Laura Mulley			Kathy Thornett
								David Yapp
				
	GUEST			Roxanne King – NFDC Climate Officer			
				
1	APOLOGIES:		Janet Adshead
			Helen Capstick
			Dorothy Shirvall
			Malcolm Wade

2	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
The amended Minutes for the meeting on 6th March, 2023 were agreed and accepted.
2.1	UPDATE ON LETTER TO COUNCILLORS
The Chairman wrote a letter regarding 3 matters of real concern raised by the Cycling Group to 3 of our local County Councilors ie 
South Waterside
Dibden
Marchwood

Philip has heard back from the Clerk, Stephanie Bennett at Fawley and Sue Bailey at Hythe and Dibden but nothing yet from Marchwood.  The Cycling Group are anxious to get feedback as soon as possible.  David Harrison and Malcolm Wade will ‘push’ the matters at the County Council.  Philip will continue to follow up.  
Philip Thomas advised the group that in February £200m had been allocated by Government to support Active Travel in Local Authorities.  In March as a result of discussion of other matters ie Rail this was probably cut to £100m but several Cycling Groups now say it will likely be cut by 75%.  Many groups will be expressing great disquiet and will point out it will not be enough to do what was hoped…..it is a fast changing situation and there are many groups involved.  The Cycling Group will consider a further letter to our local MP, with a copy of this also going to the Minister in Government responsible.
2.2	LOGO
Brenda confirmed that Simon Chadwick had sent some initial work to look at for ‘thoughts’ ie a “Hedgehog” to see if it would suit or a “Seagull” or a “Tree”.  No decisions have been made at the moment.  Charges for his work will be advised.  It is proposed to share the Logo suggestions with the Group for discussion.
2.3	BLUE PLAQUE
Allan mentioned that he had spoken to a member of the Hythe Shed group in connection with doing the sign writing, once the wording is agreed and if in the first instance it is decided to do a 4x4 plywood version.  Other possible options were discussed ie a Banner (Thurstons) .  Templates could be looked at. Looking at the versions done by the pressure group in Southampton Laura mentioned that she had seen two forms of words used there.  Philip suggested that perhaps these versions could be put to all Members using Survey Monkey via email to decide what people wanted and then to get costs.
2.4	LIBRARY OF THINGS
Brenda had mentioned this at the last meeting as a idea for future consideration and again it would be useful to Survey local people as to what items they might want to see…..possible activity for the Hythe  Activity Day Stall.
2.5	HYTHE ACTIVITY DAY
Philip reminded Members, and for information for our Guest, that this is a day in the Summer where local groups can have Stalls in the Village, manned by Members, to let local people know what they do.  It is possible that WaterCAN could take a leading role in this event ie ‘theme for the day’ could be “Sustainability”….guiding each group to think seriously about this and promote what their groups can do, in the hope that existing Stallholders may be able to engage and bring others along.  
Philip asked if this is something that Members are excited about as it is essential for us to ‘get organised’.  The Activity Day was organised previously by Helen Bradley, Parish council Development Officer, who is leaving her post and there is no current news of a replacement for her.
What do WaterCAN want to see there and who might attend?  
How do we make our own mark as a group?
Bearing in mind that we are not running the day, we cannot necessarily influence others but we probably need to make our own list of guidelines ie what we cannot have on stall ie balloons, plastic tags etc.  Prime aim to give advice and help to achieve goals. Brenda felt we should be the seen as a community face who can encourage others to think and help sustainability – to look objectively at running the day to aid others to lower their footprint.
Members of the Group felt that as a minimum we will have a stall but also hope to have an influence on others to interpret sustainability in a good way.  Philip emphasised that he has to be pragmatic…..go to the Clerk of the Council and would like to say : “We are in transition and here is an opportunity to promoted a more ‘Sustainable Village’ “. Lucie mentioned that often organisers of events do state items they would like to see/not see on the day.
1 Do we just have a Stall?
2 Play a bigger part in the Event?
There may be someone new in the Council post by then, but as a Group do we know how much we want to be involved.  The Parish Council can be the ones to say NO plastic bags, balloons, plastic tags. and they can advise about WaterCAN, as well as say they are hoping to lessen the impact on the natural environment. It was felt that currently this Group is about encouraging even small activities – we cannot be so extreme and try to be ‘whiter than white’ or preach a panacea!
Roxanne (NFDC Climate Officer) recommended the Group to a Charity website “Julie’s Bicycle Welcome to Julie's Bicycle | Homepage | Culture & Climate Non-Profit (juliesbicycle.com) who are very good at looking at events in respect of sustainability. There are resources on line to assess the footprint ie benchmark the event, also to help with a 3 year plan ie they have templates and action plans/guidelines for stallholders.
Philip Thomas felt it would be useful to have some information on our stall regarding the IPCC points, for people to understand the real environment urgency.
Feedback to Clerk	Happy for WaterCAN  to have a Stall
			Desirable to have some influence
 The new Community Liaison Officer, if in post, may be grateful for some assistance in this area of concern, but it will need to be done with sensitivity. This could be an unprecedented opportunity as there could be hundreds of volunteers in the Village for the day and these people should be able to get information and advice.
ACTION 	Look at the practical issues as to what we can realistically do on the day.
3	WELCOME TO ROXANNE KING (NFDC CLIMATE OFFICER)
Roxanne has been at NFDC for 4+ months in this new role.  She told us a little regarding her background and that her remit is really a blank paper regarding Climate and Nature Emergency for NFDC.  Eg ‘E’ Energy supply, Waste Strategy, NFDC policies on travelling etc.  Externally to help monitor and reduce emissions, work with Community Energy groups and encourage self-sufficiency in Businesses eg Esso Fawley, Freeport and in Planning matters.
*	Roxanne can advise and supply links to funding for groups such as ours.
*	She is keen to capture activities and find out what is happening in the communities
*	She assisted in producing Annual Report to the Council in February – this will be more ‘in depth’ next year
*	3 headings to work with 	Carbon Reduction; Climate Adaptation; Nature Recovery.
*	Will try to let the Group know what monies they can bid for.
*	Roxy confirmed that she is responsible to the new Strategic Director for Place, Operations and Sustainability – James Carpenter.
*	She is currently also studying at Southampton University “How you embed Climate Sustainability into Decision Making and Projects”
*	As part of her role she is hopefully going to be building a team and that other Depts in the Council will be incorporating all her ideas into their work.
*	Currently working on the stand for this year’s New Forest Show entitled “Climate and the Council” to demonstrate elements people can do themselves.

Roxy assured us that she had been pleased to meet our optimistic group and it would be useful to her to be able to signpost people and build bridges.
The group advised Roxy that independent information is also key and we would like to know where 
Impartial advice can be obtained specifically for our area.

Thanks and appreciation was expressed to Roxy for her visit to today’s meeting. She stated that she would keep in touch and was happy to receive communication from the Group.



4	MIKE BUNDOCK
Mike is a Member of the Group and came to our meeting this evening to give us a short talk on action to create maximum efficient houses.  The first “Passive Houses” were created in l990 in Germany – Optimum efficiency with such elements as Insulation (300 mm minimum), Heat Recovery, Low Energy (use 95% less energy than a normal house) and many other features.  Certification to be a “Passive House” is possible and there are a few examples in the New Forest area.
Mike researched extensively and decided to go down this route with his home locally and carried out the following:
· Insulation
· High efficiency windows
· If too airtight the houses gets mould and ventilation system needed
· Heat exchanger needed to retain up to 96% heat but air changed every hour
· Put In further Secondary Glazing on high efficiency windows
· Put in new Gas Condensing Boiler but then took advantage of subsidy to install Heat Pump but you have to change all radiators and essential to ensure house is airtight.  After running this for 3 months he found the cost was exorbitant and no longer using for Winter but only for Summer water heating
· Solar panels on roof
· Rainwater harvesting for toilet flushing etc
· Mechanical MVHR ventilation/heat recovery.
· Recommended website  SuperHomes.org.uk

The reason that Mike was keen to give the talk to our group is because he is enthusiastic to share his knowledge with others eg Hythe Activity Day.  So many people are concerned about “Retrofitting” ie How can you do it in manageable chunks?  He feels it important to get the message out but a lot of people need to know, before they make costly mistakes.

Chairman mentioned that some new houses had been built in “eco” style locally at Ladycross Road and he was hopeful that these may have Open Days for public to go along and see. 

 John relayed his recent experience of trying to install additional Solar Panels to his house and battery storage but came up against problems of Network needing upgrading. It was mentioned that there are often bureaucratic obstacles which can cause problems, although individual experienced installers can often give really good advice to help. 

Roxy mentioned that she is hopeful “Community Power” will be a possibility in some areas of the New Forest but it is a bit of a ‘minefield’.  They are engaging and looking at feasibility of off-grid Network Energy.

5	NEXT MEETING

Chairman told the Group he would circulate some possible new dates for further meetings.
The next meeting is THURSDAY 6th April 2023 at the Grove.   7 pm to 8.30 pm.   Please send any items for Agenda to Philip.    Philip.dowd1@gmail.com
